CLOVIS NORTH EDUCATIONAL CENTER IDAC MEETING MINUTES

Location: Lecture Hall/Zoom

Date: Monday, September 18, 2023

Time: 5:30pm

Welcome, Introductions & Purpose

Dr. Shapiro welcomed all attendees to the meeting and communicated the purpose and history behind IDAC.

Campus Update

Dr. Shapiro spoke regarding our enrollment, hiring and exciting things happening on our campus.

- CNEC's enrollment has decreased over the last three years since COVID. However, this year we are already 50 students above our projected growth. Due to this growth, we have hired an additional 7th grade AB, 8th grade AB and Granite Ridge math teachers.
- Club Rush was held during Homecoming Week for approximately 85 clubs on campus.
- We had a great turnout for Back to School Night, with approximately 1,500 parents in attendance.
- CNEC will hold an Ice Cream social on September 28th, for our 7th grade families.

Minga Information

Mrs. Chaney, Deputy Principal shared information regarding our new digital ID card, Minga. This has been a positive change for our student body. Minga scrolls like an Instragram account, allowing students to view messages and reminders that have been sent out by CNEC staff members. Other benefits to Minga are the "stickers" used to label student digital ID cards with items such as Senior Off-Campus Passes, Activities Passes, etc. CNEC is also using these digital ID cards for hall passes and as a result, we've seen a significant reduction in vandalism and disciplinary issues.



Campus Involvement

Dr. Shapiro communicated the importance of student involvement on campus. There are several ways students can get involved.

- Clubs We have a variety of clubs on campus, including cultural and service clubs.
- Diversity Council This group works to bring cultural awareness to our campus. One
 of the ways they achieve this goal is through monthly appreciation for a variety of
 cultures represented on the CNEC campus using avenues such as the daily
 announcements, lunchtime activities, etc. This group also participates in planning
 Unity Week, which will take place on our campus November 13th-17th.

District Discussions

Dr. Shapiro shared information regarding upcoming boundary changes, the opening of the Terry P. Bradley Educational Center in the 2025-26 school year and a potential new bond.

Site Feedback

Dr. Shapiro let parents know, we want to hear feedback from our community.

Questions

Dr. Shapiro asked parents if they had any questions.



Dr. Shapiro thanked everyone for their attendance.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25pm.